REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISON
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
JUNE 2, 2021
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on June 2, 2021, at 7:00 P.M.at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. There were two Landowner in attendance.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of May 5, 2021; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

FENCE ENCROACHMENT MR. PEEBLES 20901 PADDOCK STREET
	Mrs. Mullins discussed the encroachment at 20901 Paddock Street and reported on going concerns with access to the Lot. The Board advised Mrs. Mullins to be intolerant of issues that keep us from doing our work, and if there are any further issues to call the Orange County Sherrif Department for assistance.

LIGHTING ON CANALS (DALLAS BLVD)
	Mrs. Mullins updated that she was in contact with Winston, the OUC technician that is working on our order request. The Canal Lighting Project at the intersection of Starry Street and Dallas Blvd. should be underway in within 2 weeks. The remainder of the of Dallas Blvd. lighting will be installed once permits are received. Mr. Way continues to work with Orange County for funding.

VACATE AND VARIANCE REQUESTS
	Mr. Way recommended approval for the following vacate requests.
	a.	Vacate Request Mr. Lopez Bancroft Blvd. Lot 98
b.	Vacate Request Mr. Turner Seaview Street Lot 85

c.	Vacate Request Mr. Wynter Sabel St. Lot 75

d.	Walkway Variance Request Mr. Emmons Lot 16 Majestic St.

After discussion, the Board approved these requests.


APPOVAL OF 2021-2022 FISCAL YEAR BUDGET

	After discussion, the Board approved the 2021-2022 Fiscal Year Budget.

                   There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.
